School of Architecture and Planning

Massachusetts Institute of Technology Department of

Architecture

77 Massachusetts Avenue

Room 7-337

Cambridge Massachusetts 02139-4307 Telephone 617-253-7791 FAX 617-253-8993

Office of the Head 617-253-4411 FAX 617-258-7530 soa@MIT.EDU

23 March 2000

Batuz Hotel Lancaster Montevideo URUGUAY

Fax 011 598 2 908 1117 re: Mayor Arana

Dear Batuz,

Thank you for the telephone call this morning concerning the Dieste symposia. In the meantime, I had a meeting with my committee choosing participants from our pool of applicants (these in addition to the invited speakers). We are quite satisfied with the potential group. We will leave space for happy discoveries in the next months.

The English title for the symposia is: SCIENTIFIC INNOVATION IN STRUCTURE AND CONSTRUCTION WITH TRADITIONAL MATERIALS: THE ELADIO DIESTE SYMPOSIA Montevideo, Uruguay (26-27 September 2000), and MIT (29-30 September 2000)

There will probably be four symposium sessions at each venue: one devoted solely to Dieste; the other three built around new work in ceramics, wood, and stone.

Would you please have a talk with Mayor Arana? I would like to see him as one of the persons to speak about Dieste. The paper he sent to me is itself excellent, though of course he may have ideas about changing it. Please ask if he would speak in Montevideo. We hope to see him in Boston as well. You could tell him that we have made a good English translation of the paper.

With hest wishes,

Stanford Anderson